
VILLAGE OF CANDOR DISSOLUTION COMMITTEE MEETING 

MARCH 8, 2010 

CANDOR TOWN HALL 7:00 PM 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Gwen Isham at 7 PM. attending members: Frank 

Musgrave, Jerry Ahart, Butch Crowe, and Fred Quinlan. Members Bob Houck and Teresa Twarz 

were not in attendance. Ad Hoc members Mayor Steve Sparling and Town Supervisor Darlene 

Cobler were present. Also attending: Village/Town Attorney Kurt Schrader, Martha Goodsell 

and Jesse Disbrow, media representatives. 

 

Chairman Isham asked if there was any comment from the public. There was none. 

 

Butch Crowe made a motion to accept the minutes of the Feb. 8 meeting. Jerry Ahart made a 

2nd. and the motion was carried. Butch Crowe made a motion to accept the minutes of the Feb. 

22 meeting. Jerry Ahart made a 2nd. And the motion was carried. 

 

Chairman Isham reported that Teresa Twarz recently moved to the Village so we are in need of 

another town resident to serve on the committee. It was felt that Teresa should remain a member 

of the committee. Butch Crowe suggested Skip Jackson as a town representative. Mayor Sparling 

asked if Butch would contact Skip to see if he would be interested. 

 

Grant application: Mayor Sparling said contact was made with Carmoin Associates. They have 

application prepared. The Village Board is having a special meeting on March 9 to consider 

passage of a resolution to go forward with the application. 

 

Minutes of committee meetings: should they be put on the Town/Village web site. It was felt 

they should. Darlene will take care of that once the minutes are approved. Bill Klish from 

Johnson City was unable to make tonight's meeting. He will attend the meeting on March 22. 

 

Attorney Schrader commented on the flow chart. A public hearing by the Village board has to be 

held at least 30 days prior to a vote in March, 2011. If the vote is in favor of dissolution it would 

become effective December 31, 2012. Florence Alpert asked permission to ask a question. This 

concerned the issue of the committee being under the impression that the issue will, in fact, be 



put before the voters. The Village board does not necessarily have to vote to put the issue on a 

ballot. Mayor Sparling said it would be foolish for the Village Board to spend $50,000 on a 

consultant and then not let the voters have a say. He also said that the current Village Board has 

not intention of not letting the issue come to a vote. 

 

As there was no further business as motion to adjourn was made by Butch Crowe and 2nd. By 

Fred Quinlan. The motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:25. 


